From: Michelle Dumazel

Sent: Wednesday, 23 December 2020 1:22 PM

To: Portfolio Committee 7; Derek Rutherford

Cc: Brendan Bruce; Mitchell Isaacs; EES BCS BCD MD Coordination Mailbox

Subject: RE: Inquiry into the rationale for, and impacts of, new dams and other water
infrastructure in NSW - Post-hearing responses - Friday 4 December 2020

Categories: Water Infrastructure in NSW

Dear Madeleine,

e Derek and | agree that the transcript is accurate and we do not request any corrections.

We would like to provide the following as additional clarification for consideration by the committee:

1. Page 58, Mr Rutherford — confirm that the response that BCS prepares for the DPIE Planning and
Assessment Group on the exhibited EIS is a public document and is placed on the DPIE major projects
website.

2. Page 58 and 59 — Mr Rutherford and Ms Dumazel — confirm SEARs have been issued for all dam projects
(Wyangala, Dungowan and Mole River) and the Macquarie River Re-regulating Storage and they are all
publicly available on the DPIE major projects website.

3. Page 59 - NSW Government is not currently proposing new additions to the Ramsar list, however, third
parties can nominate sites to be listed.

4. Page 59 - Background information on the Riverbank program can be found on the DPIE website
https://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/topics/water/water-for-the-environment/about-water-for-the-
environment/what-is-it/history-of-environmental-water-management

Kind regards

Michelle

Michelle Dumazel
Executive Director, Biodiversity & Conservation

Environment, Energy and Science Group | Department of Planning, Industry and Environment
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Our Vision: Together, we create thriving environments, communities and economies.

The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment acknowledges that it stands on Aboriginal land. We
acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and we show our respect for elders past, present and emerging
through thoughtful and collaborative approaches to our work, seeking to demonstrate our ongoing commitment to
providing places in which Aboriginal people are included socially, culturally and economically.





